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Principal’s message 

 

Platinum effort 

Platinum is a highly valued and quite desirable metal. It has a wide 

range of uses, being found in everything from catalytic converters to 

pacemakers and even magnets. It is desirable because it is beautiful – 

very shiny and favoured in the manufacture of jewellery – and very 

rare. 

Make no mistake, platinum is extraordinarily rare. 

Like other heavy elements, platinum is forged in the death-throws of 

supernova; created when a star, many times the size of our sun, ends 

its existence in an explosive outpouring that can be seen clear across 

the galaxy. Sometimes they can be observed in other galaxies. On 23 

February 1987, what appeared to be a bright star appeared in the 

Large Magellanic Cloud, a satellite galaxy to our own Milky Way and 

best seen from our Southern Hemisphere. 168,000 light years away, it 

was the first supernova that could be observed with the naked eye 

since 1604. If you remember it, you are privileged. Over a period of 

four months, you witnessed the death of a star… and the birth of 

platinum, gold, and other rare and heavy elements. 

As a result of its rarity, platinum is very pricey, something the average 

punter discovers if looking to purchase a wedding ring made from the 

stuff. 

There is another kind of platinum available at Mudgee High: Principal’s 

Platinum. 

Year 12 students with exemplary histories of academic, cultural, 

sporting and community participation, especially that demonstrated 

over the past twelve months, are invited to sell their wares… to spruik 

their good deeds through written application. If they clear that hurdle, 

the successful are invited to interview. 

Eight students made it to interview this year. Each was quizzed on 

what it means to them to be safe, respectful and responsible. Each 

was quizzed on their respective capacity for change or at least to act 

as agents of positive change. Each was quizzed on what post 

compulsory schooling had provided them. Finally, each was quizzed on 

what they most wanted to be remembered for from their time at school. 

From the things heard by their inquisitors – Ms Date and me – it 

became abundantly clear that the future is in some seriously good 
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hands. Each student acquitted themselves extraordinarily well. 

While maybe not as rare as elemental platinum, we have more than a few Year 12s who will 

finish their time in school as recipients of Mudgee High Principal’s Platinum. Their citations will 

serve as just a little more recognition that they leave this place as excellent social capital; people 

who will add immensely to the value of the wider community in the years to come, proud products 

of public education. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

Sammi Atkinson Ethan Blamire Henry Boxsell Aidan Hargraves 

Dominic Lynn Stella Morgan James Pegg John Wiseman 



Events calendar 

• Thursday 8 September - Parent/teacher evening for Years 

8, 9 and 10 -     4 pm to 7 pm in the gymnasium area. 

Bookings available from 9 am Monday 29 August to 5 pm 

Wednesday 7 September, via the Sentral parent portal. 

• 12 to 16 September - Year 11 examinations 

• Thursday 22 September - Rainbow Day 

• 23 September - end of Term 3 

House Championship Tally 2022 
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Week 6 Term 3 P&C awards 

Lachie Williams  

Year 7  

For his hard work, active participation in 

activities, and the respect he shows his 

peers and teachers. 

 

Dominick Jackson-Carpenter  

Year 8  

For being a safe, respectful and responsible 

student.  
 

Taylor Meurer  

Year 9  

For her effort and enthusiasm in putting 

together designs for the Year 10 2023 shirt.  
 

Ruby Redfern  

Year 10  

For her Max Potential success.   

Jorge Miloshevski  

Year 11  

For being a consistently polite and helpful 

student, especially in English.  
 

Heidi Trudgett  

Year 12  

For always doing her best and 

demonstrating exceptional manners.  
 



Teaching scholarships - opportunities for current and future 

teachers 

Applications for the NSW Department of Education’s sponsored retraining and 

future teacher scholarship programs are currently open.   

Scholarships are available for students interested in a career in 

teaching. 

Get paid to study (nsw.gov.au)  

Register for a webinar to find out more about opportunities for current and future 

teachers with the NSW Department of Education.  

Buy tickets for Teaching 101 Webinars - Teach NSW (tickettailor.com)  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teach-nsw/get-paid-to-study?mc_cid=a43d3f8e27&mc_eid=53832dbe8f
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/teachnsw/?mc_cid=a43d3f8e27&mc_eid=53832dbe8f


  

RSA and RGC courses -

Mudgee High 

RCG - 1 September 

RSA - 2 September 

UAC School 

Recommendation Scheme 

(Early Entry) - applications 

close 19 September 

Upcoming events 

Mr Nicholls 

Careers Adviser 

Job opportunities 

Apprenticeships  

• Hairdressing - Mudgee 

• Hospitality - chef - Mudgee 

• Electrical and mechanical - 

Centennial Coal 

• Electrical - driver’s license 

required - Mudgee 

• Boilermaker - Mudgee 

• Boilermaker - Skillset and 

Moolarben Coal Ulan 

• Auto Electrical - Skillset and 

Moolarben Coal Ulan 

• Electronics and 

Communications - Skillset and 

Moolarben Coal Ulan 

Traineeships 

• Underground operations - 

Skillset and Moolarben  

• Trainee crane operator - 

Straight Up - Mudgee 

(local job opportunities at end of 

article) 

Please see Mr Nicholls or visit 

the MHS Careers website for 

more information. 

Ph: 02 6372 1533 (ext. 127) 

jason.nicholls@mudgeehighschool.net 

Careers News - August 2022 

Workplace learning programs form a part of the NSW 

secondary school curriculum. They enable students to 

spend a planned period, usually a week block, in a 

workplace of their choice. Work experience is usually 

undertaken by students in Years 9 or 10, with some 

opportunities available in Years 11 and 12. It builds on 

a student’s career planning and transition activities in 

school, and can assist their course and subject choices 

in senior school.  

Work experience is usually undertaken in a one-week 

block for all years with the exception of senior Work 

Studies students or students undertaking, 

extracurricular programs such as Link. On occasion, 

senior students may be permitted to undertake work 

experience on a Wednesday, depending on the impact 

on their program of study.  

As part of attending work experience, it is a student’s 

responsibility to complete any work they have missed 

during the placement. Students may not be permitted to 

participate in work experience if they have an in-class 

assessment or examination during the allocated week 

or if the placement will have adverse impact on a 

student’s learning.  

It is important that work experience is organised in 

consultation with the school. This allows:  

• The student, employer, and parents to receive all 

the relevant information and understand their 

rights and responsibilities.  

• The student and employer to be covered by 

insurance and have provisions in place in the 

unlikely event of an accident or emergency. 

• The student’s absence to be recorded as ‘school 

business’. Work experience not endorsed by the 

school may be recorded as an unexplained 

absence. 

Workplace learning guide for employers (nsw.gov.au)  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/career-learning-and-vocational-education/workplace-learning/guides-and-form/Workplace-learning-guide-for-parents-carers.pdf


Work experience procedures 

Prior to placement 

• As a first step, students who are interested in undertaking work experience consult with the 

Careers Adviser to discuss possible options available in the local area.  

• Students then locate a possible placement with the support from the school or their parents. 

• The student should make initial contact with the employer to discuss the possibility of a work 

experience placement. If the student is having difficulty finding a placement, the Careers 

Adviser can assist. 

• The student informs the Careers Adviser that they have made contact with the employer, 

and the employer is open to hosting a work experience student.  

• The Careers Adviser makes contact with the employer to confirm dates and work 

experience procedures.  

• The Careers Adviser prepares the work placement folder that includes documentation for 

the student, parents and employer. This folder is given to the student.  

• The student completes the Student Placement Record (SPR), having their parent and the 

employer complete their respective sections. The student also distributes the appropriate 

workplace guides to their parents and employer. 

• When complete, the student returns the completed form to the Careers Adviser, who checks 

and signs the document. 

• The Careers Adviser makes 4 copies of the SPR and returns 3 to the student.  One is for 

the student, one for the parent or carer and one for the host employer. The original 

document will be stored in the student’s file and the Careers Adviser will keep a copy.  

• The Careers Adviser then enters the work experience placement into the school’s 

attendance system.  

• Students can now attend work experience on the agreed dates.  

During the placement 

• The host employer or nominated workplace supervisor supervises the student. 

• Students must at all times carry their student contact card listing their Medicare number and 

nominated contact with them at all times.  

• The Careers Adviser will make a supervisory phone call or visit to check in on the student 

during the week.    

• If the student is unable to attend the placement for any reason, the student must contact the 

employer and notify the school as soon as reasonably possible.  

• Any incidents and issues are to be reported to the school as soon as practical.  

• If at any time the student does not feel safe during the placement, the student must contact 

the school immediately.  

• Students must complete their workplace diary and have the time sheet in the diary signed 

by the employer each day.   

After the placement 

On completion of the placement, the student returns the Workplace Diary to the Careers Adviser 



to check. The Careers Adviser will meet with the student to discuss how the work placement went 

and future career pathways.  

Workplace trials 

Students considering leaving school and transitioning into the workforce may be given the 

opportunity to take part in a workplace trial prior to being offered a permanent job. This should be 

no longer than a week and organised as work experience through the school. This allows the 

student and the employer the opportunity to appraise if it is a suitable fit without obligation. At the 

end of that week, the employer may offer the student a job, and the student may transition into 

the workforce. If the employer does not offer the student a position, the student can return to 

school with little impact on their studies.  

Work Experience VS VET Work Placement  

Unlike work experience, VET work placement programs are undertaken by students enrolled in 

HSC, industry recognised courses. These Vocational Education and Training (VET) Courses are 

delivered by the school or an External Vocational Education and Training (EVET) provider such 

as TAFE. Work placement is mandatory to achieve the HSC in many of these courses. The 

placements are coordinated by their classroom teacher and organised by a Work Placement 

Service Provider such as Western Student Connections, the organisation is responsible for the 

VET and EVET placements in our area.  

Students who undertake VET work placement have developed skills and understanding in the 

classroom that directly relate to the placement. Employers who host these students offer them an 

opportunity to expand their skill set, as well as give them practical experience and advice that will 

benefit them in their future careers in the industry. 

University news 

University of Western Sydney HSC Study Sessions   

Western Sydney University is offering a range of online study 

sessions to assist Year 12 students in their preparations for 

the HSC 26-30 September 2022  

Delivered by highly qualified senior teachers, 26 free sessions across 14 key HSC subject areas, 

the sessions will include content analysis, tips and strategies, and a detailed exploration of key 

syllabus and curriculum areas. Students will also have the opportunity to sit a practice exam and 

deconstruction, with feedback and advice from experts. https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/

future/student-life/events/free-hsc-study-sessions  

Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) news 

Schools Recommendation Scheme (SRS) 

To date, UAC has received just over 11,000 SRS applications from across the 

country. This is one way students can receive an early offer based on Year 11 

results and their school's recommendation.  

Before students can apply for SRS, they must submit their UAC application.  

Three institutions have additional SRS criteria. Students are encouraged to check those details 

on the UAC website. 

Home - UAC  

https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/future/student-life/events/free-hsc-study-sessions
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/future/student-life/events/free-hsc-study-sessions
https://www.uac.edu.au/
https://www.uac.edu.au/
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/


SRS key dates: 

• SRS school ratings due: 3 October 2022 

• Close of preferences for an SRS offer: 3 November 2022 

• First SRS offers: 11 November 2022 

UAC key dates 

• 30 September - Early bird fee deadline before fee increase to $200. 

• 22 November - Educational Access Scheme application deadline for Round 2. 

• 15 December - NSW and ACT ATARs released on this website. 

• 22 December - Round 2 offers released – first offers made to Year 12 students based on 

their ATAR. 

University Open Days 

September 3 

• University of NSW, Sydney 

• Australian National University 

• Canberra University  

• National Art school 

Job opportunities 

Casual and part-time work 

• Various positions - IGA - Mudgee 

• Casual retail assistants - local nursery - Mudgee 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Link news 

This semester, Link news will be focusing on the amazing local businesses supporting our 

students by providing opportunities to try different potential career paths. 

This week, we would like to thank Ross Granata Motors.  

Ross Granata Motors on Sydney Road has been serving the 

Mudgee community and beyond for over 20 years, providing a one-

stop shop for all motoring needs and supporting the Link Program 

at Mudgee High. 

Tom Singer showed a passion for mechanics as a young boy, a 

passion fostered by his dad who showed him how to work on cars. 

Tom started his work experience with Double R working on heavy 

vehicles. He later decided he would like to learn more about light 

vehicle mechanics. In Term 3, Tom joined Ross Granata Motors 

where he has been learning many different aspects of car 

mechanics and the process of servicing cars.  

Ross Granata Mudgee have provided many opportunities for 

students in the Link Program for many years, and we thank them for 

their ongoing support. Tom being shown how to 

change brake fluid. 



Canteen volunteers needed 

Mudgee High School canteen provides healthy food for students and staff. 

The canteen is managed by the P&C and all profits are used to fund school improvements and 

initiatives.   

The canteen relies on assistance from volunteers to help with food preparation. 

If you would like to volunteer some of your time, please contact the Canteen Manager, Michelle, 

on 0407 131 950 or Mr Holleman at carl.holleman@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Any amount of time you can spare to be available would be greatly appreciated. 

Second-hand school uniform 

Mudgee High would be very grateful for the donation of any second-hand school uniform. 

If you have any superfluous school clothing that is still in usable condition, please drop it off to the 

school office. It will be gratefully received and used to assist students and families who may be 

struggling to supply their own. 



Paid advertisement 
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Mudgee High School - Link Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


